Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Water & Sewer Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, February 4, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark and Gary Cramer.
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor Bryan Borger, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Robert Jackson called the Water & Sewer Committee meeting to order at 2:30 PM.
Chairman Robert Jackson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Water Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report and asked if there were any questions on the report.
There were no questions asked.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor’s report and asked if there were any question on the report.
President James Bair asked how is the number of solids taken in compared to other years.
Bryan Borger said it is less than previous years.
Chairman Robert Jackson asked about the Final Clarifiers.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we should hear within the next couple of months if we receive the H2O grant and if we don’t then we will have to pay for it ourselves.
Bryan Borger said the biosolids reporting has been completed.
Bryan Borger said there is a valve on the digesters that was overtightened and  snapped the stem.  Bryan said we are now digging for it to repair it.
Bryan Borger said the motor on the digester had gone bad and we have it at Huntingdon Electric for repairs.
Bryan Borger said there was a power outage on Friday, and it knocked out the phone lines and internet and it could not send out the alarm.  Bryan said he went on the highway and the traffic lights were out, so he went and checked the plant.  Bryan said the generator ran for about 16 hours.  Bryan said his guys stayed Friday at the plant and had them do different shifts over the weekend.  Bryan said the phone lines and internet were fixed on Monday.
Bryan Borger said he called the meter guy and told him about this.  Bryan said they discussed cellular service sensa phones and using the internet as backup for call outs.
Bryan Borger said that when the power came back on, that it had tripped a breaker.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer said that Smithfield’s purchase of EDU contract is coming up to be renewed.  Andy said that he will see how  many EDU’s will be needed and check our compacity of this.
Councilman Terry Green said that something to think about is replacing the water line crossing the river to Smithfield by Laney’s, is old.  Terry said there is a 10-inch main that feeds this and you might want to check this also.
Councilman Terry Green said you might want to think about boring and running a water line at 3rd Street by Goodman across the river.  Terry said you would need to be bored under the railroad tracks, River to Woody Kyper’s field.
Councilman Terry Green said we could pursue a grant to do a directional bore and asked Andy Glitzer how much do you think this would cost.
It measured roughly 600 feet on the screen and Andy Glitzer said that it cost $1,500 per linear feet so roughly around $900,000.
Councilwoman Jennifer Powell asked what is our next movement on this.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said we will need to get quotes first, then bid it out.
Andy Glitzer said the local limits were done last month and need to be submitted by the due date of March 1st for the permit.
Andy Glitzer said he will be working on the Chapter 94 and the due date for this is the end of March.
Andy Glitzer said we did have a meeting with the hydrogeologist and will have an agreement in place for the secondary water source project.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said we did receive the permit renewal form and $20,000 was paid to do this for DEP.
Chris Stevens said that DEP will be onsite February 25th and February 26th at the Water plant.  Chris said there will be about 8 people there and they had given us a Hugh list.
Chris Stevens said the contractor wanted to use ADS PolyFlex Potable Water Service pipe for Stuckey’s.  Chris said that we had sent them the resolution for new and replacement of water service lines.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Robert Jackson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Water & Sewer Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:56 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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